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WHC/2017/046 
 
Dear Chief Pharmacist 
 
AMENDMENT TO THE HUMAN MEDICINES 
REGULATIONS 2012 – SUPPLY AND USE OF 
ADRENALINE AUTO INJECTORS IN SCHOOLS 

 
Purpose 

 

1. To inform you of the introduction of the exemption 
allowing schools to obtain, hold and use adrenaline 
auto-injectors in the emergency treatment of 
anaphylactic reactions.  
 
Background 
 

2. Following advice from the Commission on Human 
Medicines (CHM) the Medicines and Healthcare 
products Regulatory Agency (MHRA) have 
recommended changes to UK legislation to enable 
schools to hold adrenaline auto-injectors for use in 
in treating an emergency anaphylaxis.  

   
3. Following agreement by the UK and Welsh 
Government and other devolved administrations, an 
amendment to the Human Medicines Regulations 
(2012) allows schools, from 1 October 2017, to 
obtain adrenaline auto-injectors, without 
prescription, for use in the emergency treatment of 
anaphylactic reactions.  
 
4. It is not required that schools hold adrenaline 
auto-injectors; this is a discretionary power enabling 
schools to do so, if they so wish.  
 
5. An adrenaline auto-injector can be used if the 
child or young person’s prescribed adrenaline auto-
injectors are not available, for example because it 
has misfired.  School held adrenaline auto-injectors 
should only be used by children or young people:  
 

 who have been diagnosed as 
being at risk of anaphylaxis, and 
prescribed an adrenaline auto-
injector; 

 

 for whom parent/carer consent for 
use of the adrenaline auto-injector 
has been given; and 
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 whose own prescribed adrenaline 
auto-injector cannot be 
administered correctly, without 
delay.  
 

 
6.  Schools that choose to keep adrenaline auto-
injectors should put in place a policy supporting their 
appropriate use. Guidance has been developed with 
the Department for Education and Skills providing 
advice on content of such policies . This guidance is 
available at: www.learning.gov.wales  

 
 
 

 
 
 

Action 
 

7.    Schools should purchase adrenaline auto-injectors from a registered pharmacy. Schools are 
permitted to buy adrenaline auto-injectors and pharmacies are allowed to supply them provided 
such supplies represent small quantities, and take place on an occasional basis and are not for 
profit.  
 
8.  In requesting a supply, a school must furnish the pharmacy with a request from the school 
signed by the head-teacher (or acting head-teacher), ideally on appropriately headed school 
paper, stating:  
 

 the name of the school for which the product is required; 

 the purpose for which that product is required, and 

 the total quantity required.  
 
9.  Schools may wish to discuss the different adrenaline auto-injectors available with a 
pharmacist. Schools may require advice on use of the adrenaline auto-injectors. Schools will be 
aware that pharmacies will charge for the cost of adrenaline auto-injectors and may add a 
handling charge.  
 
10.   In the event a school has reason to utilise an adrenaline auto-injector, they have been 
advised to ensure used adrenaline auto-injectors are handed to the attending ambulance. 

 
 

 
 

Andrew Evans 
Chief Pharmaceutical Officer for Wales 
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